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February 14, 2020

The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci,
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that, if adopted, will enable King County to lease property from the Washington State Department of Transportation for eastbound and westbound SR 520 transit flyer stops in the vicinity of Montlake Boulevard in Seattle.

This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided in the attached property summary. 
Lease of this property supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of Mobility by providing Metro riders with an efficient transit area to access transit. It also demonstrates the Strategic Plan guiding principle of the Efficient, Accountable Regional Government goal of Regional Collaboration by partnering with the State to complete its construction of its SR520 project.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance.

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Diane Carlson, Capital Division Director, King County Metro at 206-263-9631.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure: Property Summary

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff


  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services 

Rob Gannon, General Manager, King County Metro


Diane Carlson, Director, Capital Division, King County Metro


Rand Juliano, Transactions Manager, Capital Division, King County Metro
